Mr. Peter Dengate Trush, Chair of ICANN Board, Mr. Rod Beckstrom CEO of ICANN

We, the representatives of end users of Internet-Latin America and the defending activists of the civil society, note with considerable concern that, once again, the assigned budget  to improve participation in ICANN of user organizations; weakest link in the chain of command that interacts with the organization, support undeniable Internet Industry and base of the pyramid on which sits the "multistackeholder model"  has been decreased significantly. 

It has been approved,  http://forum.icann.org/lists/op-budget-fy2012/pdfUNwycLKGih.pdf 

a budget for a General Assembly (GA) where only 6 ALSs  representatives will attend, without specifying what would be the selection criteria and who would make that choice, being that our region has more than 30 ALSs representatives accredited to the ALAC. 

With this cut not only is undermining and limiting the possibility of real participation in the LACRALO General Assembly (GA) annual, but at the same time, there is no funding approval for the work of in-reach and out-reach in our region. 

There is no real possibility to make a General Assembly (GA) without the presence face to face of all the ALSs representatives of the region, taking into account principles such as equality, equity, fraternity and representation in a system based in the bottom-up participation and democratic principles underlying ICANN. This has even been shown and is general consensus throughout the community ALAC. 

Everything related here leaves a message of the little importance, that the Board, and the administrative management structure gives to the user participation in ICANN. 

We know the efforts made so far by ICANN, but we strongly believe that users should have an active and physical presence in all the definitions that are made. 

Users organizations, just ask those who have more, be in solidarity with those least able to interact on an equal footing. 

We believe that there may be variations to ensure the participation of ALS in the General Assembly once a year and join more funds to finance activities related to in-reach and out-reach, if changes are made in spending, which in some cases may be excessive. 

We look forward to your response and call to discuss the possibilities that our approach could be as a solution to this dire situation facing those who maintain their presence throughout the scaffold structure of the Organization. 



